Staff Senate Meeting

Nebraskan Student Union, Sandhills 
May 20, 2014
Present:
Admin/
Managerial/Professional
Megan Fryda, Chelsea Swarm,







Diana Jones, Scott Fransk, Mitch O’Neill

Office



            Holly Peterson, Stacy Darveau
Service

  
Don Wellensiek, Tammy Dietz, Chris Wilson

Ex-Officio



Jane Sheldon 
Absent:


Admin/Managerial/Professional
Dusty Newton

Office




Lori Skarka - excused
I. President Fransk called the meeting to order at 10:36 a.m.  
II. Roll call was taken by Secretary Dietz.

III. Adoption of Agenda – Motion:  Jones/O’Neill - Unanimous approval. 

IV. Approval of Minutes – The April minutes were approved electronically.  
V. Treasurer’s Report – Darveau
The balance of the account is $1,570.02.  Motion:  Swarm/Fryda - Unanimous approval.
Darveau asked that any further bills be sent directly to her so that she could post them.  If purchases were made with procurement card let her know and she would be able to go out and find the transaction to post as well.
VI. Correspondence and Staff Senate website –Dietz

There was no correspondence to report.  Dietz is still working to have access to Cascade to be able to update the web site.

VII. Committee Status Update – Swarm
Professional Development is working on establishing a work/life program.
Employment Recognition Committee reported that Joni Weed has resigned her chair position.
The Communication Committee has not meet in a while, Dixie Larson is retiring.  Dixie has been instrumental in running the Staff Senate elections.  It was reported that Skarka has assisted with the elections.  Jones will send out an email to call the group together.
Policy Committee has not met recently.  Sheldon will send out an email to call the group together.
VIII. Staff Senate Current Business
Fransk set out a list of goals that as a group we can work to set time lines to accomplish.
Items discussed – 

Employee Wellness Fair – should Staff Senate have a presence or involvement?

During January Staff Recognition event include slides with handouts for those interested to sign up for committees.

The monthly Flash Points newsletter is available for us to use to help promote or acknowledge staff for the Recognition Committee.

Jones made the suggestion of having one person assigned to the Staff Senate web site to maintain and update as needed.  The thought being that they would be set to that particular task as a permanent record keeper.
Recycle Program and Scholarship process was discussed.  Will see if Billy will complete one more can drive.

Discussed a possible new process for the selection committee to select Safe Award Receipts - criteria for receiving or selecting committee.

IX. Future Business 

Poker Walk – does Staff Senate want to sponsor a table?
Homecoming Float – the theme this year is Blue & Gold/Rock & Roll

Look into rescheduling the Chancellor for a visit.

Think about flexing the August and December meetings as these two months seem to provide the most challenge with campus activities.

Discuss flexing meeting times and locations to accommodate all staff groups.

X. Adjournment – Motion: Dietz/Fransk
Next meeting:  Tuesday June 17, 10:30am, Sandhills Room
Nebraskan Student Union
